
 

February 23, 2015 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Mike Petersen, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Transportation 

Statehouse, Room 345-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Petersen: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 173 by Senate Committee on Transportation 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 173 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 173 would create the following distinctive license plates:  Korean War, Operation 

Desert Storm, Operation Iraqi Freedom and Operation Enduring Freedom.  This bill would waive 

the distinctive license plate fee for these plates, and would authorize the transfer of the plate to 

the surviving spouse or other family member if there is no spouse. 

 

 The Department of Revenue estimates changes to computer processing systems would 

increase expenditures from the Division of Vehicles Operating Fund by $3,625 in FY 2016.  Any 

fiscal effect associated with SB 173 is not reflected in The FY 2016 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

cc: Jack Smith, Department of Revenue 


